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December 5, 2023
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Joel Kjome, Dennis Beise, Nancy Norsby, Troy Beise, Dale Otten, and Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall and Crew Matthew Miller Allen Valentine.
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  
November 21, 2023, Regular Mtg. Minutes 

A motion was made by Supervisor Troy Beise and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the meeting minutes from November 21, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Continued Items 
Wright County – Grant Program Township Surface Transportation Projects

Supervisor Otten stated he spoke with Dan from Wright County Soil and Water.  Dan made a suggestion about a proposed pipe to be placed under 6th St. SE for water drainage.  The Township may apply for a grant to complete a project.  Supervisor Kjome mentioned if a project in this location were planned, it would involve obtaining easements from the property owners.  Supervisor Dennis Beise did not agree cutting the roadway and installing a pipe on 6th St. SE. and noted the water flows where it should be now.  Supervisor Kjome recommended tabling the discussion until they speak with Dan from Wright County Soil and Water.  Supervisor Dennis Beise noted being on the Board for 50 years and never hearing about complaints about how the water flows then or now and does not recommend installing a pipe.  Supervisor Kjome also noted there might have been one complaint in his approximately 20 years while being on the Town Board.  The Board might discuss this at a future meeting if Dan from Wright County Soil and Water can attend.  There was not a consensus taken if it should be tabled because a couple Board members wanted it dropped for discussion.  

Maintenance Crew 
Crew Miller had nothing to present.
Public Comment 
Bob Hunger 3869 36th St. SE – Discussed the speed limit on 36th St. SE and submitted a resolution the Board could review and possibly adopt.  Hunger stated he understands the information as the Township being able to adopt the 25 MPH on a road that is a residential speed zone.  Supervisor Norsby noted the area is not residential or rural residential but is a transitional area.  The Board may review the resolution and if it applies to the Township.    Supervisor Norsby informed Hunger she is still in communications with the MN Department of Transportation regarding the speed limit and will continue researching to reduce the speed.
New Items 
December 5, 2023, Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Troy Beise to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for December 5, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Unpaid Township Invoice from 2022 for $1,066.23 

Clerk McDougall informed the Board there is an unpaid invoice for a culvert, aprons and a band from 2022.  Numerous notices were sent to the purchaser but has been unpaid.  The Board recommended contacting the Wright County Finance Department for their recommendations about the unpaid invoice and if it could be added to property taxes.  This may also be given to the County Attorney Office if recommended.
Supervisor Joel Kjome – Supervisor Kjome questioned what was going to be done with the brush pile.  Supervisor Otten stated the cost to chip the brush was too expensive.  Crew Miller stated they would burn the brush when there is enough snow so a permit is not required.  
Supervisor Nancy Norsby – Supervisor Norsby commented about getting emails through the host of the Townships website.  Clerk McDougall will get more information in order for Norsby to speak with the company about obtaining emails.  Supervisor Norsby mentioned the purchase of Chromebooks and being used for emails.  The Chromebooks are on sale approximately $250 each.  The Board did not discuss or confirm if they would be purchased out of their personal annual technology fee or if this would be a Township expense.  
Supervisor Dennis Beise – None
Supervisor Troy Beise – None
Supervisor Dale Otten – Supervisor Otten talked about information provided by County Commissioner Nadine Schoen.  The Township future paving projects such as Eastwood Ave. SE or 30th St. SE and Deadrick Ave. SE may qualify under the discussed grant program from the ARPA.  The grant available must meets certain criteria and matched by the Township.  The grant deadline is May 1, 2024 and projects must be completed by November 1, 2024.  The Board will speak with the Township Engineer about the upcoming 2024 paving projects.  More information will be obtained about how detailed the application needs to be and if soil borings are required.  The Board will discuss at a future meeting.  
Clerk/Treasurer – Clerk McDougall informed the Board of the receipt for the second half taxes for 2023.  Clerk McDougall noted the breakdown of the taxes received has not been provided from Wright County.  The receipt will be coded between the three funds until a breakdown is provided. 
Funds Report – Through October 31, 2023

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the Funds Report through October 31, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Review of Claims 
A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Otten to pay 2023 claim #4896 to #4914 for $165,016.92 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Chairperson Supervisor Otten motioned to adjourn at 7:40 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________
Dale Otten (Chairperson)
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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